

Part 1: Listening

SECTION 1: Listen to a conversation between a man and a woman about the man's new living place and fill in each blank with **NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS AND A NUMBER** from the recording

1. The man lives in a/an _____ with six rooms.
2. The _____ is near the building and he usually study there.
3. The man can have quick meals at the two _____ opposite the building.
4. He shares the rent cost with _____, so he pays \$275 per month.
5. The rent cost includes gas, _____ and electricity, but not Internet and cable TV.

SECTION 2: Listen to the conversation between Rachel and Chris and answer the questions with **NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS** from the recording

6. What does Rachel give Chris?
7. What do they eat if they do not go out for lunch?
8. Where is the coffee machine?
9. What is the air conditioning in Yuri's room used for?
10. Who can use the parking space in the office?

Part 2: Reading comprehension

Passage 1: Read the passage and answer each question with **NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS AND/OR A NUMBER** from the passage.

Formosa Automobile Corporation is a Taiwanese automobile company, founded on October 20, 1996 by Mr. Lee Tzung-Chang of the Taiwanese Formosa Plastics Group. Formosa Automobile Corporation started after buying the factory from the unsuccessful Sanfu Motor Co., Ltd. The initial plan included producing LPG and petroleum vehicles and increasing production and management experience in vehicle production.

On November 11, 1999 Formosa Automobile Corporation started the product license corporation with GM Daewoo to produce the Magnus sedan under the Formosa branding as their first product. The development of electric vehicles was also planned.

In 2004, Formosa Automobile Corporation shut down the self-owned Formosa brand due to long-term financial loss. In 2005, Formosa Automobile Corporation acquired the procuration rights of the Czech Republic Skoda brand of VAG and introduced the Fabia, Octavia, Superb, and Roomster passenger cars. Due to the high prices of Skoda cars, Formosa Automobile Corporation abstained from the procuration rights of the Skoda brand in 2007 with the aftermarket maintenance transferred to the Formosa Automobile commercial subsidiary.

By the end of 2006, Formosa Automobile Corporation had only the production line of the DAF Trucks brand left with the Formosa Automobile commercial subsidiary in charge. Future plans include the export sales of South East Asian markets and DAF Trucks Taiwan is only in charge of sales and service.

11. Who founded Formosa Automobile Corporation?

12. What did the company firstly produce under its branding?
13. What caused the self-owned Formosa brand's shut-down?
14. When did the company introduce Roomster passenger cars?
15. What vehicle did the company produce by the end of 2006?

Passage 2: Read the passage and fill in each blank with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the passage

Now, moving up Pear from the bookstore toward Cherry, the next building on the left is the Pear Cafe. You'll notice it's right on the corner of Pear and Cherry streets. It's a great place to relax while enjoying a delicious cup of coffee or tea. You can talk with friends or read quietly. They have a variety of books and magazines available. From the windows of the cafe, you can look right across Cherry Street for a lovely view of city garden. It's a rather small garden, but it contains a variety of exotic plants and flowers.

Let's leave the cafe and cross Pear Street. On the opposite corner, we're at Caldwell's Clothing Store, which you might also want to visit. They sell both men's and women's fashions from countries around the world.

Continuing down Cherry Street, the next building on the right after Caldwell's Clothing Store is the souvenir shop. Stop in here to get maps and books about the local area, as well as postcards with pictures of the city. Now, we cross Cherry Street and we're at the art gallery, one building down from the corner. Here you can see and, of course, purchase many fine paintings and sculptures by local artists.

Let's keep going down Cherry Street toward the harbor. On the left, right after the gallery, is Harbor Park. It's a lovely place, and it's certainly worth spending some time there.

16. You can read different books and magazines while enjoying some coffee or tea in the _____.
17. There is a/an _____ on Cherry street. You can see a lot of plants and flowers here.
18. If you want to buy some clothes, you can visit _____.
19. Next to the place where you can buy some clothes is the _____.
20. Going past the gallery, you can see Harbor Park _____ of Cherry street.

Part 3: Writing

21. "What/Veronica's office/like/?" – "It/ nice room/ wooden table/ four/ chair/.

- A. "What's Veronica's office look like?" – "It's a nice room with a wooden table, four chairs."
- B. "What's Veronica's office like?" – "It's a nice room with a wooden table and four chairs."
- C. "How's Veronica's office like?" – "It's a nice room with a wooden table and four chairs."
- D. "How's Veronica's office look like?" – "It's a nice room with a wooden table, four chairs."

22. There/ lot/ new furniture/ living room/ first floor/.

- A. There are a lot of new furnitures in the living room on the first floor.
- B. There is a lot of new furniture in the living room on the first floor.
- C. There are a lot of new furniture on the living room at the first floor.
- D. There is lot of new furniture in the living room on the first floor.

23. Katherine's office/ got/ coffee machine/ so/ make/ cup/ coffee/ every morning/.

- A. Katherine's office have a coffee machine, so she often makes a cup of coffee at break time.
- B. Katherine's office have got a coffee machine, so she often makes a cup of coffee at break time.
- C. Katherine's office has got a coffee machine, so she often makes a cup of coffee at break time.
- D. Katherine's office has get a coffee machine, so she often makes a cup of coffee at break time.

24. "Pier/ play games/ chat/ friend?" – "He/ usually/ do so/ every evening/."

- A. "When does Pier play games and chat with his friends?" – "He usually does so every evening."
- B. "How does Pier play games and chat with his friends?" – "He usually does so every evening."
- C. "How often does Pier play games and chat with his friends?" – "He does usually so every evening."
- D. "How often does Pier play games and chat with his friends?" – "He usually does so every evening."

25. "What time/leave/ Da Nang/ last month?" – "leave/ 2 pm/ get home/ 5 pm/."

- A. "What time did you leave Da Nang last month?" – "I leaved at 2 pm and got home at 5 pm."
- B. "What time were you leave Da Nang last month?" – "I left at 2 pm and got home at 5 pm."
- C. "What time did you left Da Nang last month?" – "I left at 2 pm and got home at 5 pm."
- D. "What time did you leave Da Nang last month?" – "I left at 2 pm and got home at 5 pm."

26. "you/ go/ party/ friends/ last night/?" – "No/ because/ I/ sick/."

- A. "Could you go to the party with your friends last night?" – "No, I couldn't. Because I was sick."
- B. "Could you went to the party with your friends last night?" – "No, I couldn't. Because I was sick."
- C. "Could you go to the party with your friends last night?" – "No, I didn't. Because I was sick."
- D. "Could you go to the party with your friends last night?" – "No, I could. Because I was sick."

27. "can/ get/ the cinema/?" – "Go straight/ turn right/ the crossroad/."

- A. "Excuse me, how can I get to the cinema?" – "Go straight on and turn right at the cross road."
- B. "Excuse me, where can I get to the cinema?" – "Go straight on and turn right at the cross road."
- C. "Excuse me, how I can get to the cinema?" – "Go straight on and turn right at the cross road."
- D. "Excuse me, how can I get the cinema?" – "Go straight on and turn right at the cross road."

28. Take/ second turning/ the left./ The hospital/ between/ MB bank/ school/.

- A. To take the second turning on the left. The hospital is between the MB bank and the school.
- B. Taking the second turning on the left. The hospital is between the MB bank and the school.
- C. Take the second turning on the left. The hospital is between the MB bank and the school.
- D. Take second turning on the left. The hospital is between the MB bank and the school.

29. you/ think/ people/ big cities/ friendly/ small towns/?

- A. Do you think people in the big cities are friendlyer than people in the small towns?
- B. Do you think people in the big cities are more friendlier than people in the small towns?
- C. Do you think people in the big cities are more friendly than people in the small towns?
- D. Do you think people in the big cities are more friendly to people in the small towns?

30. There/ many/ exciting city/ but/ Paris/ one/ exciting city/ world/.

- A. There are many exciting cities, but Paris is one of the most exciting cities in the world.
- B. There are many exciting cities, but Paris is one of the more exciting cities in the world.
- C. There are many exciting cities, but Paris is one of the most very exciting cities in the world.
- D. There are many exciting cities, but Paris is one of most exciting cities in the world.